

GOVERNMENT OF NIUE Statistics & Immigration Office

Ph: (683) 4219 or E-mail: kimray.vaha@mail.gov.nu

NIUE TRAVEL ADVISORY COVID-19 (NOVEL CORONAVIRUS)

18 March 2020 No.3

This is an update following the first Travel Advisory that was issued on the 10th March 2020.

As its meeting on the 17th March 2020, Cabinet approved the following and is to take effect immediately:

- (1) People intending to travel to Niue who have been in: The People's Republic of China (including Hong Kong, Taiwan, Macau), Iran, Italy, Japan, Singapore, South Korea, Indonesia, Thailand, Australia, the United States of America, the United Kingdom and the European Union, including those who are transiting in Auckland, New Zealand to Niue will be refused entry.
- (2) Entry is also hereby refused to all yachts and cruise ships that intend to visit Niue until further notice.

This Travel Advisory will not affect the returning residents of Niue and is subject to be reviewed as required.

If you have any questions please contact myself or Mrs Gaylene Tasmania, Director General of Ministry of Social Services on e-mail address <u>Gaylene.Tasmania@mail.gov.nu</u>

Fakaaue lahi, Thank you

Minray Vaha

Government Statistician/Chief Immigration Officer

NIUE IMMIGRATION

